

Head Teacher: Miss S Priestley

email: head @newtontony.wilts.sch.uk

Newton Tony Primary School CE VC Newton Tony

> Wiltshire SP4 0HF

Telephone: 01980 629232

email: admin @newtontony.wilts.sch.uk website: www.newtontony.wilts.sch.uk

6th September 2024

Online Safety for your child

Dear Parent/Carer

If your child has an online 'presence' can you please monitor devices they access carefully. Can you remind your child that whatsapp, youtube and other apps/games are not suitable for a child at primary school. There are clear age restrictions to ensure children are kept safe. We recommend using https://swiggle.org.uk/ as a child friendly search engine.

Last year, we also were made aware that some children have been online late in the evening when parents think they are asleep, please be vigilant. Below are some really useful resources to support you to talk to your child about a range of online safety issues, set up home filtering in a child-friendly way and set up age-appropriate parental controls on digital devices:

- <u>Parents' Guide to Age Ratings</u> explains how the British Board of Film Classification rates content, and gives parents advice on choosing online content well
- <u>Childnet</u> has developed <u>guidance for parents and carers</u> to begin a conversation about online safety, as well as guidance on keeping under-fives safe online
- <u>Thinkuknow</u> by the National Crime Agency Child Exploitation and Online Protection command (NCA-CEOP) resources for parents and carers and children of all ages to help keep children safe online
- <u>Parent Info</u> is a collaboration between Parent Zone and NCA-CEOP support and guidance for parents and carers related to the digital world from leading experts and organisations
- National Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Children (NSPCC) <u>guidance for parents and carers</u> to help keep children safe online
- <u>UK Safer Internet Centre</u> tips and advice for parents and carers to keep children safe online you can also report any harmful content found online through the UK Safer Internet Centre
- <u>Inclusive Digital Safety Hub</u> and <u>Online Safety Hub</u>, created by South West Grid for Learning in partnership
 with Internet Matters support and tailored advice for young people with additional learning needs and their
 parents or carers
- The Children's Commissioner has published <u>advice for parents on talking to your child about online sexual harassment</u> specifically, based on input from children themselves

Click on the link below for government advice to keep children safe online <a href="https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-keeping-children-safe-online/coronavirus-covid-19-support-for-parents-and-carers-to-keep-children-safe-online?utm_source=25%20February%202021%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaig_n=DfE%20C19

Kind regards

SPriestley

Miss Priestley Head Teacher

'Love One Another As I Have Loved You' John 15:12













